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Julie Orchard 
Commission Secretary 
Public Service Commission 
Heber M. Wells Building 
160 East 300 South, 4th Floor 
Salt Lake City, Utah 84111 
 
Subject: Report and Order issued April 9, 2008 in Docket No. 08-2427-01 Canceling SBC LD’s 

Certificate 
 
Dear Julie: 
 
 Thank you for issuing the Public Service Commission’s order in Docket 08-2427-01 canceling 
SBC LD’s certificate.  As you and I discussed, however, SBC LD only asked that they be allowed to 
discontinue providing business local exchange voice service in various exchanges, not that their 
certificate be canceled.  The Commission and the Division of Public Utilities both acknowledged that 
SBC LD intends to continue providing business data services and intrastate long distance service in 
Utah.  The Division’s recommendation to the Commission dated February 26, 2008 states: “SBC LD 
will continue to provide tariffed business data services and also will continue to offer intrastate and 
interstate long distance services to Utah customers.”  On page 2 of the April 9, 2008 order the 
Commission states: “Applicant will continue to provide tariffed business data services and also will 
continue to offer intrastate and interstate long distance services to Utah customers.  The Division 
concludes Applicant has complied with Commission Rule 746-350 requirements for discontinuing 
telecommunications service.” 
 
 Unless the Commission intended that SBC LD be able to provide these services in the state 
without a certificate, I would request that the Commission issue an erratum order approving SBC LD’s 
application to discontinue providing the services enumerated in its application and reinstating its 
certificate under which it will continue to provide business data services and intrastate long distance.  If 
you need anything further from me or you have any questions, please let me know. 
 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Stephen F. Mecham 


